
OCTOBER, 1952 

It is with deep regret your Secretary re-
ports the death of Mrs. Arthur Cody, in her 
home, on Saturday, October 4, after a short ill-
ness. The funeral services were held, on Monday, 
October 6, and were attended by many members 
of our club. It is needless to say the entire 
membership extends deepest sympathy to our 
President, Arthur Cody, in his great loss. 

The 19th annual John Shaniahan Memorial 
Tournament, which serves as the Nejw1 England 
Pro-Greenkeeper Championship was held on Mon-
day, Oct. 20tlh at the Brae Burn Country Club. 
It was won by Paul Yurick, and Bill Ash, amid 
a frosty environment. 

John Thoren and Harold Rethmian did not 
defend their 1951 laurels because Rethman is now 
in the Air Force. Charley Sheppard land, Arthur 
Anderon, 1950 Champions, did not compete due 
to Arthur's ailing back. 

Paul Yurick and Bill Ash, Franklin 84—71 
Jim Browning and Phil Cassidy, Weston 78—72 
Tex Reynolds and Bert Clark 

Meadowbrook 83—75 
Art House and John Dombek, Ludlow 77—76 
Dave Hackney and Manuel Francis, 

Vesper 84—76 
Jack Igoe and Joe Dinardi, Bellevue 90—76 
Vin Obey and Guy Tedesco, Wachusett 80—78 
Phil Farina and Robert Mucciarone 

Wayland 92—78 
George Lane and Maurice Ryan, 

Merrimack Valley 83—78 
Dan McNiece and Arthur Cody Wollaston 82—79 
Phil Friel and Bill McBride, Nashua 82—79 
Ted Adams, Quincy and Sam Mitchell 

Ponkapoag 92—79 
John Gilholm and Paul O'Leary, 

Warwick, R. I. 86—79 
John Lucey, Duxbury and Melvin O'Kelley, 

Marshfield 87 80 

Charley Chambers and Albert Allen 
Kernwood 88—80 

Stan WTasiuk and Nick Sperandio, 
Concord 85—80 

Les Kennedy, Pawtucket and Steve Hannon, 
Winchester 89—80 

Nick Gianferante, South Shore and Nick Bruno 
Dedham 86—81 

Bill Barry and Fred Deramo, 
Newport, R. I. 81—81 

Jimmy Dolan and Lucien Duval, 
Hillcrest 97—82 

Bud Trumbull and A. J. Sperandio 
Framingham 88—82 

Arthur Gusa and John Latvas, Tatnuck 95—83 
Tony Guliano and Ray Brigham 

Rhode Island CC 83—83 
Mike B'obel and Dave Hanna 

Gloucester, R. I. 83—83 
Frank Gilholm, Highland and Frank Marchardo, 

Bayside 89—86 
Vic Milewski and Joseph Dandurand, 

Maynard 86—86 
Edmund Burke and Roger Wallace, 

Dover, N. H. 88—88 
Jack Murphy and Norman Barnes 

Kernwood 89—89 
Jack Schneiderman and Wilfred Daigle, 

Mount Pleasant 102—102 

The next meeting is to be on Monday, Nov. 
6, 1952, at the Bass River Country Clulb, South 
Yarmouth, Mass., take route 6 on the Cape to 
132 and 28 into South Yarmouth. You're on your 
own as far as lunch is concerned, but the Golf 
Tournament will start at 12 noon sharp, or 
sooner if you can make it. The business meeting 
and dinner will be held at the conclusion of the 
Golf Tournament. 

N. J. Sperandio, 

Secretary 
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